
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education: 286-4554  Youth:  286-1290 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Rev. Mr. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Mary Ellen Shaw 
Youth Minister   Tishie Skaff 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Gary Plourde  & Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



Eighteenth Sunday of Ordinary Time   August  03  &  04,  2019 

PARISH FINANCES 

Readings for next Weekend 

Eighteenth Sunday  in Ordinary Time 

August  11 

First  Book of Wisdom 18:6-9 

Second Letter to the Hebrews 11:1-2,8-19 

Gospel:  Luke 12:32-48 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Tues      Aug 06 1:00 PM Mass @ Golden Crest 

Tues      Aug 06 1:00 PM Communion @ MCNH 

Tues      Aug 06 1:15 PM Adoration (till 3:15 PM)     (T) 

Tues      Aug 06 2:00 PM Communion @ Mt Ridge 

Fri         Aug 09 10:00 AM Communion at NHVH 

ANGEL FAIR:  AND we have a coordinator 
for the Angel Fair.  Dakota and Angelina Par-
melee have graciously volunteered for the 
task! 

FREE LUNCH: The Franklin Parks and 
Recreation Department in collaboration 
with the Twin Rivers Clergy Fellowship 
and Franklin High School will be making 
lunches available during the summer months  
Lunches will be available at Franklin High 

School (119 Central Street) and the program is open to 
all children 18 and under.  Lunches are distributed and 
must be eaten on site Monday thru Friday between 11:45 
AM and 12:30PM starting June 24th through August.   
No lunch on July 4.  For more information on the pro-
gram or to volunteer to help, contact Krystal at 603-934-
2118.  This program reaches out to those who depend on 
the school lunch programs.  

Offering  July 28 

Loose Money 1,295.00 

In Envelopes 3,717.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 50.00 

Masses 225.00 

Candles& Memorials 38.00 

Food Pantry 20.00 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 5,365.00 

Parish to Parish 146.00 

The Money is in the Bank!  The sale of the ceme-
tery property is completed and the $350,000 has 
been deposited in our parish account at the Dioce-
san Central Bank.  At this point, we are pursuing 
three property maintenance projects.  We are solic-
iting bids for mold/mildew remediation in the Bou-
tin Center.  We are scheduling the replacement of 
the roof above the sacristy/garage in Tilton and we 
are looking into the removal of the carpet in St. 
Mary’s Church Hall.  We will also place $50,000 in 
St. John Cemetery Operating Fund. The balance 
will be available to the parish to maintain our build-
ings.  By the way, we have just replaced the carport 
in Franklin, thanks to some generous donations. 

Did you notice?:  the 
great job John Alex-
ander of North Amer-
ican Exterior Clean-
ing did on Christ the 
King!  Thank you. 

All you gardeners out there:  As you 
reap your harvests the Food Pantry 
would like to remind you that they 
would like your surplus produce so that 
it can be distributed through the Food 
Pantry.  The Pantry is open in the base-

ment of St. Mary Church Monday & Friday 9 AM to 
noon.  Thank you for your generous support! 

Something New:  We have 
placed a bulletin board in 
each church.  The hope is to 

fill them with pictures of families and activities 
happening at St. Gabriel.  If you have a family 
picture that you would like to share please 
send it to us or email it to 
www.stgabrielnh.org.  Week after week we 
see the same people in church, this is a great 
way to put a name with the face.  Thanks to 
Christine Dzujna and Dee Sleeper who are 
overseeing this project. 

Part of the proceeds from the cookbook sales paid 
for this to be completed. 

You can win more friends with your ears than with 
your mouth. 



MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.           August 03 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
Bob Kinne by Elaine and Family 
Rosa Niem by the Family 

Sun.           August 04 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Beloved Deceased of Elinor Gaydos 
Armand Tremblay by a friend 

Mon.               August 05 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Octave Morency by the estate 

Tues.              August 06 
             8:00 AM (F) 

The Transfiguration of the Lord 
All Parishioners 

Wed.              August 07 
                8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Honor of the Blessed Mother by a Parishioner 

Thurs.           August 08 St. Dominic, Priest 
No Mass 

Fri                   August 09 
                8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Rev John  McMahon by Meri-lynn Banton 

Sat.           August 10 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
Roger & Marie Houle by M/M Richard Houle 
Rosa Niem by the Family 

Sun.           August 11 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Ruth & Frank Ellis by Bette & Arthur Paquet 
Lorraine Sorette by Pete & Family 

Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn for these 
intentions:   
St. Paulôs:  Eddie O’Rourke by his Family (Anniv) 
St. Maryôs:  All the Faithful Departed by Dolly  
   Cutting  

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, this 
month’s contact is Madalene Dunlop, 286-8479.  
You can also write in your request in the book at ei-
ther church.  

P  R  
For all our parishioners battling illnesses 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for August Fam-
ilies: That families, through their life of prayer and 
love, become ever more clearly “schools of true human 
growth”.. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
Will it ever end?  In 2002, the Boston Globe placed the 
clergy sex scandal on their front page, and the following 
day, so did every other newspaper in the country.  The 
Church has been doing “damage control” ever since.  Un-
fortunately, just when things quiet down, another revelation 
brings it all back into the headlines.  It’s been 27 years, 
people!  Will we ever move on?  These days, it’s embar-
rassing to admit you’re Catholic!  Bishop  Robert Barron 
has written a very clear and readable explanation of what 
happened, how the abuse and its cover-up has effected the 
Church, and where we go from here.  The Bishop also 
shows us what the Bible has to say about sexuality, deviant 
behavior, scandal and the corruption of our youth.  And he 
gives examples of how the sins and scandalous behavior of 
Church leaders have ravaged the Church during the past 
20 centuries.  Reading Bishop Barron’s explanation will not 
move any of us to excuse these horrible crimes or forgive 
their perpetrators (or enablers), but it may help us get a  

 
grip and find a way to deal with this embarrassing and 
shameful mess.  Our parish has purchased 100 copies of 
this book and has placed them at the church exits (in both 
churches).  Please take a copy and read it.  When you’re 
done, pass it on to a friend or relative that you think would 
benefit.  As Bishop Bannon states, this evil is inspired and 
orchestrated by the devil in order to destroy the Church.  
Much as we are tempted to walk away from the Church in 
disgust, that would be playing into the devil’s hand.   What 
is needed is a renewed commitment to Jesus and His gos-
pel, to His sacraments (especially Penance and Eucharist)  
and to the way of life our Lord has laid out 
for us.  The gospels, the sacraments and the 
Christian life are what the Church is all 
about; it’s why we are still here.  Though we 
may have to struggle through the evil influ-
ences of the devil and the weaknesses of 
Church leaders, it is well worth the fight.   

Liturgical Ministers  - Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time - August 10-11, 2019 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Servers Sean Gettemy 
Chris Gettemy 

Mike Murphy Alan Cushing 
Ayden Cushing 

Angelina & Dante Parmelee 
Payton Cloutier 

Lectors Claire Dzujna 
George Dzujna 

Bob White Bette Paquet Rich Dougherty 
Rose Archambault 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Deacon Tom 
Janet Desrochers 
Bob Desrochers 
Claire Wallace 

H 
H 
C 
C 

Morris Boudreau 
Kathy Boudreau 

C 
C 
 

Deacon Tom 
Janice Boudreau 
Bill Driscoll 

H 
C 
C 

Yvon Cloutier 
Judy Cloutier 
Betty Flaherty 
Tim Flaherty 

H 
H 
C 
C 

Greeters Pete Sorette - Connie Forest 
Bette Femenella 

  Peg Halm 
Kelly Chandonnait 



Council #11868 Meets 4th Wednesday @ 7:00 PM 
in Tilton. 
Council #12147 Meets 3rd Monday @ 6:45 PM in 

Franklin 
Assembly #638 Meets last Monday @ 7:30PM. 

The Knights of Columbus, Council # 12147 
has purchased 50 tickets for the Fisher Cats 
baseball game on Saturday August 24 at 7 PM, 

with fireworks to follow.  The tickets are free to 
anyone who asks, just contact Mark Lemire at 
738-3101.  It is first come, first serve.  You must 

provide your own transportation (car pool?).  A great way to 
spend a fun night with the whole family—don’t miss out!   

The Travel Group has completed its 6th trip.  
We have been to Montreal/Quebec; New York 
City; Washington D.C.; Cruise to Canada; Paris 

and Rome; and Niagara Falls/Toronto Canada.  Each 
trip has been an unique experience with it's own special 
memories.  So you ask what about next year?    Good 
question!  We gave a survey to those who traveled to 
Niagara Falls—now we would like your input.  The top 
three trip choices were: 

¶ Cruise to Bermuda 
¶ Repeat of the Montreal to Quebec trip 
¶ Amish Country and Gettysburg 

Let us know what you might like to do and we will do 
some research and make a final decision, soon!  We are 
pleased that these trips are a success and we would like 
to plan something the majority would be interested in.  
So call the office and let us know—934-5013. 

300 Club  
Congratulations to Our  

July Winners: 
  

 $100.00  -  Joanne Aulis 
 #019 
  

 $ 50.00  -  Shirley Peverly  #211 
  

 $ 25.00  -  Jill Jordan   #120 
  

Our thanks to all club members who help us pay our 
bills.   May God repay your kindness! 

Then Jesus said to the 
crowd, “take care to 

guard against all greed, 
for though one may be 
rich, one’s life does not 
consist of possessions.” 

 
Lk 12:15 



CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Mary of the Assumption   

          Council #11868 
Grand Knight: Aaron Boudreau  603-998-2806 
Bishop Leo O’Neil  
 Council #12147 (Franklin)  
Grand Knight: Mark Lemire   603-738-3101 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Francis (Frank) Ruffing  603-491-
2613 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
50 Church Street  Laconia, NH 
03246 
Web:www.HolyTrinityNH.com 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — 
Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - Adoption/Maternity 
Parish Nurse - Children’s Home - Food Bank 

St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital 
Leo St. Pierre  
Merrimack County Nursing Home 
Meri-lynn Banton 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archambault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home - Deacon Tom 
Chrissy Avila 
Golden Crest Senior Resort - Deacon Tom 
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 
 

 


